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	Administrator’s Corner
Happy November!! I cannot believe we are already into the last 2 months of the year.  2021 like 2020 has brought so many changes and challenges for health care that I cannot help but think that we have all grown in some manner.  When I think of November though I sit back and reflect on what I am thankful for; so for this newsletter that is what I will be doing. 

I am thankful for each resident that lives here.  This is their home and I know that we have tried very hard to give them that home-like atmosphere.  Our staff has grown to love each one as a parent or a grandparent.  We have had the joy of celebrating birthdays with them but we have also experienced death with them as well.  And as families do, we celebrate and grieve together.  

I am thankful that we are currently open for visitation and thankful for the support of families when we have to shut down visits momentarily while we have an outbreak.  If it were not for the support of family and the community our days would be long and very difficult.  Families have taught us so much about your loved ones their likes, dislikes, what things were like when you were growing up.  You have given us a glimpse into what life was like for them when they were younger. 

I know there is a lot of controversy on this next one, but I am thankful for the COVID vaccine and that families have been willing and consented for your loved ones to be vaccinated.  By the residents being vaccinated we have provided a barrier of protection for them.  Yes, they can still get COVID just like they can still get the flu with the vaccine however, because of the vaccine they have not had severe cases and we have been able to care for them here.  People heal faster when they are in an environment they understand and are familiar with.  Thus, we have had no complications from the vaccines nor from any outbreaks we have had.  

I am thankful for staff who care for your family as their own and who seek the best for them in every circumstance. I am thankful for staff that have picked up extra shifts to ensure everyone is cared for in the manner they need.  I am thankful for the leadership that supports me in all the changes that occur almost daily.  There are many days I never leave my office with all of the changes that occur and reports that need filed.  If it were not for them, I could not do what I do.  We are a strong team and I am grateful for each one. 

Last but not least, families, thank you so much for sharing your loved ones with us.  Happy Thanksgiving to each of you and may each of you be blessed in a special way this holiday season.   Colossians 3:15

Thanks, Denise




	[image: image14.jpg]



[image: image15.png]


   Director of Nursing Column
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Take everyday preventive actions to help stop
the spread of fiu viruses!

Avaid close contact with sick peaple, avoid touching your
eyes, nose, and mouth, cover your Coughs and sneezes
wash your hands often (with soap and waler)

Take antiviral drugs if your doctor prescribes them! ~Oa

Antiviral drugs can be used to treat flu liness and can make
Iliness milder and shorten the time you are sick.

WWW.CDC.GOV/FLU





Happy November Everyone!
On October 20th those residents who gave consent for the Influenza Vaccination received this immunization for the year. So I thought I would provide some education on a cold vs flu for everyone from the CDC website. This will also be provided to our staff. Please remember if you are feeling ill skip the visit with your loved one as they may have a compromised immune systems due to co morbidities and the last thing we want is your loved ones to be sick.
 
What is the difference between a cold and flu?
Influenza (flu) and the common cold are both contagious respiratory illnesses, but they are caused by different viruses. Flu is caused by influenza viruses only, whereas the common cold can be caused by a number of different viruses, including rhinoviruses, parainfluenza, and seasonal coronaviruses. Seasonal coronaviruses should not be confused with SARS-COV-2, the virus that causes COVID-19.  Because flu and the common cold have similar symptoms, it can be difficult to tell the difference between them based on symptoms alone.
	In general, flu is worse than the common cold, and symptoms are typically more intense and begin more abruptly. Colds are usually milder than flu. People with colds are more likely to have a runny or stuffy nose than people who have flu. Colds generally do not result in serious health problems, such as pneumonia, bacterial infections, or hospitalizations. Flu can have serious associated complications.
How can you tell the difference between a cold and flu
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SIGNS AND SYMPTOMS coLb FLU
Symptom onset Gradual Abrupt
Fever Rare Usual
Aches Slight Usual
Chills Uncommon Fairly common
Fatigue, weakness Sometimes Usual
Sneezing Common Sometimes
Chest discomfort, cough Mild to moderate Common
Stuffy nose Common Sometimes
Sore throat Common Sometimes
Headache Rare Common





Because colds and flu share many symptoms, it can be difficult (or even impossible) to tell the difference between them based on symptoms alone. Special tests can tell if a person is sick with flu.
What are the symptoms of flu versus the symptoms of a cold?
The symptoms of flu can include fever or feeling feverish/chills, cough, sore throat, runny or stuffy nose, muscle or body aches, headaches, and fatigue (tiredness). Cold symptoms are usually milder than the symptoms of flu. People with colds are more likely to have a runny or stuffy nose. Colds generally do not result in serious health problems.
 
As a facility if a resident does have flu like symptoms we would notify the resident’s provider or the provider on call and your loved one may be placed in isolation until further instruction from the provider are obtained. Influenza positive residents would need droplet precautions provided by our staff to aid in the prevention of spreading this organism. This would include the following: possible need for private room to be determined by Infection Control Nurse, separating residents by 3ft or more, wearing gloves, wearing mask with face shield and wearing gown. Thank you for taking the time to read the above information to help us keep your loved ones safe and as always if you have any questions about this information please do not hesitate to call me @ 970-463-6234.
Marcola Parker RN DON


	Social Service
Oh my, another month has gone by!  Here we go with another holiday season sneaking up on us. However, at the end of this holiday season, we will be saying goodbye to Doctor Boyer whom will be greatly missed!! Her leaving leads into one of the Resident Rights.  

Choice of Attending Physician

The resident has the right to choose his or her attending physician

1) The physician much be licensed to practice, and 

2) If the physician chosen by the resident refuses to or does not meet requirements specified in this part, the facility may seek alternate physician participation as specified in paragraph (d)(4) and (5) of this section to assure provision of appropriate and adequate care and treatment. 

3) The facility must ensure that each resident remains informed of the name, specialty, and way of contacting the physician and other primary care professionals responsible for his or her care. 

4) The facility must inform the resident if the facility determines that the physician chosen by the resident is unable or unwilling to meet requirements specified in this part and the facility seeks alternate physician participation to assure provision of appropriate and adequate care and treatment. The facility must discuss the alternative physician participation with the resident and honor the resident’s preferences, if any, among options.  

5) If the resident subsequently selects another attending physician who meets the requirements specified in this part, the facility must honor that choice.  


	
Dietary:

I want to tell you how thankful I am for those in the dietary department.  They have endured many changes in their department this past year and one of them being welcoming me into their department.  I have had the opportunity to cook hamburgers and hot dogs on more than one occasion. Yes, I do wash dishes probably better than I cook.  Most of all we have fun.  With the holidays and left overs I wanted to share a recipe with you that I use every year with the leftover turkey.

Turkey/Chicken Enchiladas

12 flour tortillas

Turkey equivalent to one whole chicken cooked (thus the reason for it being leftover 😉)

Shredded cheese

One can cream of celery soup

One can cream of mushroom soup

16-ounce container of sour cream

1 small can of green chilies chopped

1. Mix the soups, sour cream and chilies in a bowl

2. Take ½ mixture and place in the bottom of a 9x13 pan. Set the remaining aside.

3. Place diced turkey evenly into 12 tortillas roll and place on top of the mixture in the 9x13 pan.

4. Once this is completed and all tortillas are wrapped and placed in pan pour the remaining soup mixture on top spreading evenly.

5. Cover with shredded cheese

6. Cover with aluminum foil

7. Place in preheated over at 375 degrees and cook for 45- 60 minutes depending on the oven,

8. Serve with salad or other Thanksgiving leftovers.

I hope that you too will enjoy this family favorite of ours.

Denise

With this said. If you and /or your family member would like to at any time want to change physician, just request a “Request for change of physician” form from Social Services.  Once completed you will need to take the request to the clinic for approval.  As always, I will help you as much as I can.   
Any Questions, please call (970)-463-6229

Louann Nicolaus, SSC
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Better Off Red
       Activity Department
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Pumpkin Decorating Contest 
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Staff Costume Contest
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Pet Costume Contest
Fun days in October
We had a staff costume contest,

A pumpkin decorating contest 
and a Pet costume contest.

All winners were announced 

On Friday October 29th 
All winners received a prize.


	November Birthdays

In astrology, those born from November 1–21 are Scorpions of Scorpio. Scorpios are passionate, dedicated, and resourceful. Scorpios may seem intimidating, but they are just no-nonsense people who value honesty and loyalty above
all else. Those born from November 22–30 are Archers of Sagittarius. The Archers are the travelers of the zodiac, curious and energetic, with open minds craving new experiences 
and challenges.

Shirley Krogmier  - November 21st
Johnny Stack – November 29th 
Contest Winners
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Pet Costume Winner
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DEPARTMENTS





Teresa


Activity Director


970-463-6233


� HYPERLINK "mailto:tgreen@schealth.org" �tgreen@schealth.org�





Denise


Administrator


970-463-6223


� HYPERLINK "mailto:dsmith@schealth.org" �dsmith@schealth.org�





Marcola 


DON/RN


970-463-6234


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mparker@schealth.org" �mparker@schealth.org�





Louann


Social Service Coordinator


970-463-6229


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lnicolaus@schealth.org" �lnicolaus@schealth.org�





Cindy


Medical Records


970-463-6225


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cjulius@schealth.org" �cjulius@schealth.org�





Colleen, DCM, CFPP


Consulting Dietary Manager


970-463-6222


� HYPERLINK "mailto:CKasperbauer@schealth.org" �CKasperbauer@schealth.org�





Nurses Desk


970-463-6232
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